MT MITCHELL DETACHMENT 1266 – MARINE CORPS LEAGUE – NEWSLETTER
Members met on Thursday, June 15, 2017 at the Steakhouse in Spruce Pine for their regular monthly meeting with 25 members, associate members, and guests in attendance.  It was great to have A. G. Holtsclaw, Matt Hurd and Ed Rolin in attendance as they have had to miss meetings for some time due to illnesses and personal obligations. Chaplain Daniel Whetstine opened the meeting with prayer which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  The adjutant/paymaster was absent from the meeting. All other officers were present.  Minutes of the previous meeting and the financial report were read by Connie King and were approved.  Commandant Mark Thomas reported on the Home Town Hero – Ride for a Vet event held in Burnsville on Memorial Day weekend.  Due to the large attendance and delays in the opening program events the ride was delayed for some time and several riders left without riding.  The Flag Day event discussed last month was not conducted.  Mark reported that 49 riders have already signed up to escort the Wall when it arrives this fall.   Mark has asked Colonel Sam Houston, son of Clay and Naomi Houston, to speak and Sam has accepted.  There will be more details on League responsibilities as we learn more about this event.  While it has been mentioned before that members plan to acquire and wear the red blazer for the event, Mark reported that the normal dress of the red shirts will be the accepted uniform. Mark, John Milan and Lori attended the State meeting held in Greensboro.  The League received 2 meritorious unit citations at the meeting.  Mark and John were initiated into the Devil Dogs at the meeting and John received the “Most Spirited” award.  A representative from the American Legion post in Burnsville attended tonight’s meeting and invited members to attend their meetings and become a part of the American Legion.  The League does not plan to sell drinks at the upcoming Rhododendron Festival in Bakersville.  We will be selling drinks at the Barbeque Festival in Spruce Pine.  The Chevrolet dealership will once again host veterans on the Fourth of July for a barbecue meal at 1:30pm and those who wish to do so will be furnished with an opportunity to ride in the parade.  Our own Phillip Henline will join Carl Baker as they serve as the Grand Marshalls of the parade.
We had a new member, Ron Moss, accompanied by his wife, Amelia, in attendance.  Ron was a helicopter pilot in Vietnam and spoke briefly about his experiences.
Remember all those of our membership who are sick or otherwise challenged with personal issues and include them in your daily prayers.
Upcoming Events: 	Fourth of July – Barbecue at 1:30pm at Chevrolet Dealership – Parade to follow
			July 15 – Spruce Pine Barbeque & Bluegrass Festival
			July 20 – Regular League Meeting
						


		
		
